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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

BARRY FINCH

Here we are at the end of term 3 already. It has
been a great term with some outstanding
achievements, Many students have completed
units of competency for their Certificate courses
and quite a number are looking like they will
complete their course in elther Certificate |, 1l or
Il In General Educatlon as well as a vocational
Certificate by the end of the year.

This term has also seen many other exciting
events, Including our annual art exhibition. Over
300 guests attended the show and a huge $8,500
was raised that evening for charity.
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M‘g/ Malaysia Excursion \gw

Our seventh Malaysia excursion is also underway.
Since its inception over 60 students have travelled
to Malaysla and the Port Community has raised in
excess of $100,000 for Klang School. This trip Is
now entrenched in our school’s culture and we
are dellghted to donate $20,000 to sponsor 25
Kiang orphan students this year.

You made
it happen...

After much delay, our administration block is now
under construction and should be completed by
the end of the year.

Next term we will be hosting a Fair to celebrate
Port Schoal’s 25 Anniversary. At the same time
we will also be launching a book entitled “Making
a Difference”, which tells the story of Port
School’s journey from 1983 to 2018.

There will also be camp opportunities for both
glrls and boys and, as always, we will finish the
year with our annual River Cruise and Graduation
Christmas Lunch.

| take this opportunity to thank parents, carers,
staff and the extended Port community for
helping to make the year such a huge success, so
far.

As always, | look forward to seeing students bright
and early on Monday 8t" October for the first day
of Term 4. Parents and carers, please also be
reminded that my door Is always open If you have
any concerns or questions.

Regards

Barry

The first day back at school next term will
be Monday 8" October

Notable Dates for 2018

Term 4 - Mon 8" October — Wed 12™ December
Diwali / Deepavali - Wed 7" November (Malaysia)
Remembrance Day — Sun 11" November

Port School Fair — Sat 17" November

School River Crulse = Thurs 22™ November

End of Year Awards Lunch — Weds 12" December




DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

MIKE GILBERT

| know | have said it a lot this year, but | really was
so proud and privileged to be part of such an
awesome team, achleving an incredible 25 for 25
target throughout this year. To see our Port staff
and students working on such an amazing
fundraising project and event was Incredible. To
see our community of frlends, parents, carers,
guardians, nelghbours and associated partner
organisations and agencies all attending the 2018
art exhibltion, just blew me away. By my
calculations we had over 300 people come
through the doors and it didn’t let up from Spm
untll B-SOpm, when we were kicking them out!!

No matter how blg or small a part you have all
played, please, please realise how much of a
difference you will make to the lives of these 25
orphan students In Klang. Many live In large
overcrowded group care homes with minimal
funding and food; many sleep and live In one
shared room with little or no education, sports or
fun things to do during the days.

Funding a student to attend Klang Special School
for 1-year costs $800. It gets them out of their
care home 5 days a week. It gives them a school
uniform, provides their daily meals throughout
the whole W28k and, most importantly, gives
them a sense of purpose and meaning, and an

education that Includes sports, arts, computing,
numeracy and literacy, swimming, cooking and
gardening. For some of the older students It also
gives access to vocational paid work In the
sheltered workshop, helping them to be more
sustainable and independent.

On top of that, it also gives some of the younger
and more severely mentally and physically
disabled children access to much needed
physlotherapy and  approprlate  medical
treatments. So, whether it was $1, $50, $800, or
indeed your invaluable time, you, your friends and
your famliles have all made a masslve difference.

If you find yourselves in Malaysia, please take
time to visit Klang Speclal School and see what
you and we, as a school community, are part of.
This has been a 7 year journey and relationship
and everywhere you look In Klang School you see
something of Port: sculptures, paintings, pictures,
playground equipment, books, toys, games and
sponsored students. It is wonderful to see and
know what we have all achleved. Over 60 of our
students have been part of that Journey, and
probably over 500 in the wider context. | hope
that they wiil all take away how speclal this is and
what they have also been part of, whether that's
now or as they get older. There will always be a
warm welcome from Klang staff, students and the
Apex Club of Kiang for any Port staff, students,
familles who would like to visit in their own time
from. Just et me know and | will set it up. Trust
me, you will not be disappointed.

Lastly, the enormity of what we all do got to me
on the night when a Port student’s Mum and Nan
handed me $800, thanking everyone at Port for all
they do and adding that this donation for a Kiang
School orphan student was a way of saying thank
you. Later on, a staff member said she and her
famlly and friends collected $800 and would be
sponsoring a child. The owners and directors of
Devco (our Bullders) sponsored a child and bought
nearly enough artwork to sponsor another.
Several other staff members have also got
together with their families, work colieagues to do
the same. On the night, my son bought the $50
Nike Boot artwork for himself then came up to me
and asked, “Does that help Dad?” (teardrops at
that point).

Milce




LEADERSHIP & MANAGEMENT
STRUCTURE

With the ever-Increasing staff and student
numbers, and with multiple business offerings at
Port, we have embarked on a new management
structure and {eadership model that will assist in
the smooth and effective running of the schaol.
Please meet the new Leadership Management
Team:

Barry Finch = Princlpal

Mike G!lbert - Deputy Principal

Nolene Martin - Business Manager

Phll Brooks - RTO Manager

Michelle Forsyth - YPC Manager

Emily Longman - ELC Manager

Matt Hopkins - Head of Middle School

Raf Fecondi - Joint Head of Upper School
Joy Cromwell - JoInt Head of Upper School

Jane Hawdon - Qutreach Manager

Management &

LEADERSHIP-
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This new structure aims to bulld on what we
currently do well by ensuring the best possible
educational service to our students and to ensure
that support mechanisms are in place for all our
staff across all business areas. We aim to achieve
a state of the art 'Best Practice' educational
provision for our young people and thelr famillles.

CELEBRATING

School
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Congratulatlons to Conor Casser[y on passing his
drIvlng test and getting his 'P’ plates

It has been a journey with a few complications
along the way, but thanks go to Tristan and the
Port team for supporting him through the Keys for
Life program and assisting him to attaln his licence.
Good luck and drive safely Conor!

Bureah, Yoy, pussef
Nobie driving
Yest|

L1 would say, give us & lift, but
\e Seen the way You drive ).

The Drive Safe Handbook Is a comprehensive guide
to the road rules that apply in Western Australia. It
Is designed primarily to help new drivers prepare

for a lifetime of safe driving.
paSS
drw in

A Candidnta’™ Qulds ta the Practicsl Driving Assacement

Ask Tristan or Dennis for more info
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MMRYSIA ﬂIiI'HAH SPOHSORSHIP UPDATES

Unbelievable breaking news! After a lengthy email to the famous singer and songwriter Guy Sebastian
about our Malaysia 25 for 25 orphan sponsorship campalgn (he was born In Kiang), Guy has emalled
back, “l would very much like to support this exciting venture by sponsoring 5 orphan students to help
your fundralsing”. An amazing $4,000 donation — we are all so excited and thrilled to hear this news.

Guy Sebastian directly commented saying, "We established The Sebastion Foundation as o way to help
people who are struggling becouse their family unit is a bit broken, so when read the story of the
amazing work being done between Port School and these orphaned children from Klang, where | was
born, of course we wanted to do our bit to help.”

On the subject of famous donations, having contacted now Iocal North Fremantle writer and comedlan,
Ben Eiton, we had a kind emall back offering a $500 donation towards sponsoring an orphan student.

The above framed and signed Ben Elton original was drawn by Black Swan Award wining artist Rachel
Coad. Rachel's work usually sells for thousands and an acquisition of her work is an investment. This
piece recently sold at the art exhibition to help sponsor a few more students.

Lastly, having contacted comedian Billy Connolly through his daughter who one of our staff members
used to teach, he is kindly sending a signed drawing over from Fort Lauderdale for us to auction. Watch
this space for more details on how you can get a framed Billy Connolly signed drawing once It arrives

from the USA.




GROUNDBREAKING

Its all been happening on the new admin biock with tiit up panels now in place and the steels starting to
be put up as well. Once the structural aspect is In place, walls, fioors, staircases and roof should start to
happen.




year, with everything being fully functlonal and in operation by 2019.

Port staff a.re looking fom to moving Into the new building nd facilities towards the end of the
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STUDENT
SERVICES

Port Is delighted to announce the development of a new Student Services centre that aims to support
teachers and EA’s with students’ behaviour management and to ensure thelr learning Is a positive one.
Andrea Stacey, in conjunction with the Principal and management team wiil develop how this enhances
the staff and student learning environment over the next few months, running as a pilot, fine tuning the
student and staff needs as they go, ready for the 2019 school year.

—_——
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welcome to
student,

SUCCEesSs services

Our dedicated team of saﬂ‘ wlll ai to provide a suprtlve culture within the Port School commuhity
by promoting the schools core values of Empowerment, Diversity, Growth & Community.

1 ]




STUDENT

There's been so much going on this term and we got to have so many new and great experi-
| ences. We feel ver'y lucky to have been a part of all of these amazing moments & events.
; ' BUT TERCHER!S!!

We can't list 'rhem all so here. is just a few. Our very own Port Theatre group had a day out
ot His Majesty's Theatre to see the play, ‘The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night.
Qur NAIDOC Day celebrations get better every year and it was fantastic we nyininy nig
kaartdijin.

fhere:w:s camp;g, netball carnivals, the Art Exhibition, Trivia igh'r Tha showcased the
talents of our very own Port School Brains Trust (we still think the teachers cheated us
‘ ®).....and so, so, so much morel

We all feel really lucky that we have teachers like Port ones. It feels like there is
nothing they won't do for us to help us experience things we never thought we would. Port
Scheol has changed so many of our lives. We might not always show it but we appreciate
everything they do for us. We keep coming back, so that should be g big hint ©

They keep us strong and never give up on us and treat everyday like a do-over. They
deserve the two weeks rest even though we know they'll miss us every day LOL.

LI U N\AR X

‘ “Fall down seven times, stand up eight.”
J |
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‘ The Main Roads Land development is ticking away. There are some flnal lease agreements and

' management orders that need to be finallsed prior to putting In the planning application for the fitness
centre, Middle School classroom and bus garage. This will change the {ook and feel of the school, as
well as giving yet more arms to Port’s educational offerings.
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EAST ELEVATION SOUTH ELEVATION

The Young Parent Centre is eagerly waiting to hear the results of an AISWA Capltal Works Grant for a

$300k proposed addition to the centre. If successful, the project, which is supported by the Board and

Principal, would double the capacity of young mums and include an additional much larger classroom,
‘ semi commerclal kitchen, student counselling room, manager’s office and an extra tollet.
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Shaded areas of the plan drawing above in Fig.1 show the proposed extension with more detail of the new layout in Fig, 2
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MOBILE CLASSROOM

Another term of Bus Lyf flles by....the highlight of the term was definitely a 3-day trip we did in week 6
to Tambellup. Tambellup, for those who don’t know, is about 320kms south east of Perth. Just drive
down the Albany Highway and turn left after KoJonup. Easy.

k‘a . _ES h}

- o
It's also the hometown of the one and only Jeff Farmer...| mean, Dennis Colbung, the wizard who works
with us on the Mobile Classroom and back at the school as a youth worker. He’s also not bad at
footbail. Dennis was good enough to take us down and show us his country, to introduce us to his
family down there. We were weicomed like family, and can’t thank all the Tambellup mob for making
us feel so welcome, and taking the time out to really lpake it special for the ys.
R B Al ::,{‘4‘..

T

We spent the days hunting kangaroo, catching djilgies in the dam, and the nights playing basketball and
chasing djilgies in the creeks. The amount of food we came back with really made It feel llke we had
visited a Noongar supermarket!l And all the boys went home with a leg of kangaroo or a box of djligles
to share with thelir familles.

v b b AT !....‘_ o I AL e mdd o o
It was cold and wet, but it was humbling and inspiring to see how the boys were able to look beyond
this and enjoy the experience for what It was: a real opportunity to connect with country and with
traditions that they don’t get to engage with in the city. | know the boys had a great time, and we look

forward to heading back agaln soon.
Moorditjl!

Tt om, ‘Matt, T ristan, Yiannis and Dennis




STUDENT SUPPORT
[— =

Do you struggle with depression or anxiety? If you
answered yes then get up and movel

Exercise has many benefits, not only for your
physical health but also your mental health. In
your brain, exercise stimulates chemicals that
improve your mood and the parts of the brain
responsibie for memory and learning.

Activity makes you feel good because it releases
chemlcals like endorphins and serotonin that
improve your mood. It can also get you out in the
world, help to reduce any feelings of loneliness
and isolation, and help you connect with other
people,

If you workout regularly, it can reduce
your stress and improve symptoms of mental
health conditions like depression and anxiety, and
help with recovery from mental health issues.
Exercise zlso helps improve your sleep, which [s
Important in many different ways, as without
good sleep you will be lacking the foundation of a
healthy life.

CCARISE, Gelup, Wake
up, Open your
€yes. §fep oul,

MVLirem where
youarefo where

YOUNcED IO DE. 5 ||

Physical activity pumps blood to the brain, which
should make you think more clearly. It increases
the size of the hippocampus, the part of the brain
responsible for memory. It also Increases the
connections between the nerve cells in the brain.
This improves your memory and helps protect
your braln against injury and disease.

You may struggle finding motivation, or staying
motivated for exercise. Think about ways you can
make exercise part of your daily routine
and lifestyle. Choose something you enjoy, and
ask your friends or family to help motivate you
and to keep you on track. If you own a dog, take It
for walks in your local area. Take the stalrs, if they
are an option, or walk to work. Combine your
exerclse routine with a healthy diet to boost your
motivation and energy for exercise.
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Dave, Molly, Michelle & Charl
STUDENT SUPPORT TEAM
Student Services - Tel: 08 9335 6323
Emall: admin@ portschool.wa.edu.au




Construction

It has been a busy term for the workshop with Paul completing a 20-seat Jarrah
staffroom table. Lots of students assisted In this project, from the hand cutting of
the thick veneers and vacuum pressing these onto the substrate, through to the
attachment of the side pieces, finishing with a hand rubbed natural oil. A great job
done by all in the making of a table that commercially would have cost us $15,000
or more to purchase. Much more importantly, it is a great showcase for what staff
and students are capable of with a little planning and commitment. Well done to all

This term, a number of students showed an interest in mechanical work: we
embarked on re-engineering and refurbishing a motorised go-kart. We are
modifying the frame and reworking or restoring all the systems, including the
motor, electrics, steering and braking systems. At the conclusion of this project we
hope to have a small gymkhana to test the skiils of all the students who have
worked on the project.

Term 4 will see Paul and ! embark on a new initiative: our "workshop certificates”.
These will be short one or two-week projects in various areas. Students will
complete and be awarded a Port certificate detailing the work and successful
completion. The certificate areas will be;

* Basic bricklaying

* Introduction to cars (changing a tyre and checking fluid levels}

* Painting {using brushes, rollers and hanging a picture)

* Basic mechanics

* Introduction to woodworking tools {making a basic wall shelf)

Stay tuned for more details
Paul and Phil

5 \Wi7%




THAI RED KANGAROO CURRY

INGREDIENTS

1 litre brown chicken stock

2 tablespoons red Thal curry paste
1 tablespoon chopped garlic

1 tablespoon chopped ginger

1 brown onion finely diced

2 tins coconut cream only (do not use milk)
1 lime juiced

1 tablespoon palm sugar

2 tablespoons fish sauce

6 kaffir lime leaves

2kg diced Kangaroo rump 3-“ N o

\ /
METHOD N :ﬁ
In a little oil cook the onion, ginger and garlic then add the curry paste and ggok for a feus minutes being
careful to stir frequently. Then add the diced Kangaroo meat and seal before GRIGERUERSlTe%.  stock, bring

to the boil and skim. Cover and simmer gently until tender{{approx 1 hour). JIIEELG RGER(E MSauce, palm
sugar, lime and leaves, coconut cream and simmer for another 15-20 minute |

GARNISH

100 grams Red onion (large dice)

100 grams Red pepper (large dice)

100 grams Fine green beans (blanched)

100 grams Cherry tomatoes Halved

100 grams Pineapple chunks

10 grams Corlander leaves (chopped roughly)

METHOD -

In a non-stick pan sauté the onion until opaque then add the|red #ppers, cook a little more. Then add the
green beans and scorch. Then add to the kangaroo curry with the tomatoes and pineapple. Garnish with
some rough cut coriander leaves. Serve with steamed Jasmin rice.

14




Asslstinig Your Life To Achleve Inc.

Changing Minds
Changing Lives

Inc. il e
SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES

Striving to aid and strengthen communilties,

empower Individuals, and assist in crisis situations.

S,

R

'Eﬁ‘wﬁ Sausage Sizzle
op Shop

-t ks L]
Emorgency Retlef Mental Health CHON Masiiplace

Fale

L -4 &
Acrommodation Sustalnabliity Cthar Projects

Assisting Your Life to Achieve inc.
10 McKInnon Street
Cockburn Central, WA 6164

{08) 9414 7286
facebook.com/AYLA.inc.org

POLITICAL FORUM

We were dellghted back at the beginning of July,
whlist Barry was on long service leave, that Acting
Principal at the time Mike Gilbert represented Port
School at an 'Education Round Table' with Deputy
Leader of the Opposition and Shadow Education
Minister - Tanya Pllbersek and Member for
Fremantle and current Labor Member Josh Wilson.

EDUCATION ROUNDTABLE

Pkl | WS L leE Gl e e | F il
invites you to an
Education Roundtable
with the
Hon Tanya Plibersek MP
CHELN Y it
STisd iy Mt fio

(L 1 T TR T D=t RERT

Date: Tuasday, 3 July 2018

Time: 4.20pm-5E.30pm

Vanue: Harvest Lakes Community
Centre, 62 Aurora Drive, Atwell WA

R8VP: josh.wiison@walabar.org.au . !

After consultation and input from Port staff, Mike
brought to the table the following toplcal youth and
education related Issues:

1. Mental Health and Student Wellbeing

2. Vacational Pathways In schools

3. Substance misuse services and sustalnable
ongoing support

4. Multlple agency Joint working and information
sharing

5. Real time agenda around students who don't fit
the mainstream model

e
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Tanya was also very keen to discuss student mental
health and wellbeing and how Port are tackling that
head on, as well as hearing about Port’s Young
Parent and Early Learning Centre’s and how those
facilities are working.

15
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www.porischool.wa.edu.au

Saturday - 17 November 2018

It’s Time to Celebratel

Port School s celebrating
25 years and you are invited
to join us at the

I*on School 29™ Anniversary Fair
Save the Date!

Here’s where it all began....
Port Community High School 1993

“Making a Difference”

The dooumented history of Port Sohool will be released to coinclde with
the 25™ Annlversary celebrations
16



- Health and
& Wellbeing.

Port students have just engaged In another term of solld effort and have been busily exploring the mental
health risks associated with using different technologles and how to proactively protect themselves from
the risks. This unit of study was complemented with a day excursion to the Zero to Hero Youth Mental
Health Forum. Twelve of our students were treated to a range of guest speakers and diverse interactive
workshops on subjects such as posture and mindfulness, nutrition, resilience, secret women'’s business,
Aboriginal health, soclal media and developing proactive wellbelng strategies, such as dancing and
exercise.

Below: Ashleigh Nelson — West Australian Olymplc star and Hockey Gold and Sliver medailst, spoke to
students about her mental health journey as she adfusted to all the demands and challenges of entering
the world of elite sport. She was extremely honest in openly discussing her own struggies with depression
and anxlety, but also delivered a message of ultimate hope, making It clear that there are aiways support
networks & action plans available to tackle any mental health issue that young people may experience.

wWww. comhwa.ong.ou

Port students who participated were extremely well behaved and attentive, and a credit to their school
and families.

Raf




| Saptember 9% - 2(°

MALAYSIA a Mu’.i‘“

After months of preparations the Malaysia crew has finally headed out and will be in Malaysia by the
time you're reading this, or indeed already back. The team of students and staff at Port have all been
Involved In ralsing over $20,000 to date, with sausage slzzles, art exhibition, quiz night, as well as
tremendous support and donations from our local community, famliies, frlends, Apexians and

AndThey’re

politicians. Our 25 for 25 campalign has achleved Its goal and raised sponsorship for 25 orphans.
Malaysia Trip Timetable - 2018
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This year, there Is an action packed 11-day program that also Includes transporting and donating a
container sculpture inspired by the one by the Port of Fremantle, that will proudly sit at Klang School
for many years to come.

Exciting new destlnatlons th|s year mclude a visit to Penang, stopping enroute at an Orang Asli
indigenous village at Slim River where our students will donate much needed food, educational
resources and some Australian themed toys.
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Room

The new look upstairs staff room will be getting 2 makeover with a fabulous 20-seat Jarrah table,
made by our workshop staff and students. Additionally, new look executive meeting chairs are on
order to finish off the fabulous look. The new kitchen is already In place and once the existing upstairs
offices are demolished, the room will be transformed Into a staff/board meeting room offering staff a

nice work/meeting and rest area during the day.




Thaonk you all
You made %5
it happen...@ 5

309‘ rd

Bank of Port School Pfﬁfr

Thursday 20* September 2018

pay: Klang S_pgc1a1 School 25 FOR 25
amount: S1Xty Thousand Ringgits
This Donation will fund 25 Klang Special School 6 0’ 0 0 0 R M

orphan students in our 25th anniversary year.

Thanks to all of our staff, students, parents, sponsors &@ gé g

and supporters for making this happen. Mike Gilbert - Depu tv Principal

Mulaysm Excursion V< 'ﬁi




.14 Malaysia Excursion ™

By the time you’re reading this, the Malaysia group will probably be home, after what | am sure will be
another memorable and successful trip. Dionne, Tim and Mike once again came up with a very special
project to take and donate to Klang Special School this year.

- i

Inspiration was taken from the container arches in Fremantle, after our Malaysian visitors iiked it so
much whilst driving past earlier this year. Mike and Tim wondered how we could reproduce a scaled
version for the Klang Special School garden ..... An idea and a plan was hatched after seeing container-
looking shoeboxes in IKEA that could be modified, engineered, painted and constructed.

. = Y = : j n .

It was on display at the art exhibition and is truly a fantastic piece of art that will take pride of place in
the grounds of Klang Special School.
21




This term the Team Sport program has continued to play famillar sports that involve throwing and catching
a ball. Brandy, Gaelic, AFL, Netball and Flag Rugby all use throwing and catching in various ways, and
through these games the students have been fine-tuning their skills. Students continue to work on team
work, cooperation and support for each other, with returning students showing the new Port students how
to uphold these values.

Indoor Ketlali at Leeming Recrestion Centre

Unfortunately this term, the program has taken a hit with the absence of its leader, Brad Rowden, Although
Team Sport has continued to go ahead, and has been enjoyable, Brad has been greatly missed by both staff
and students, and we look forward to having him re-join us when he Is able.

the game. =

Michael Jordan™

|
i
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The overall Team Sport program will continue to develop the following skills and outcomes:
Understanding participation, teamwork and working cohesively with others
Leadership, mentoring, training and coaching of younger students
Running skllis drills and warm up routines
Developing and designing theilr own skllls drill and implementing to the rest of the group
Take part in taster sessions of other sports initiatives
Take part in challenge matches against other schools and clubs
Tralning with external clubs to the sc:hcmjlj.j




S AR
SPOTLIGHT
Jam{ Laxton
Tralnee Education Assistant
As a student at Port, Jaml has been studying
towards her Community Services gualification.
She expressed an interest in a future career as an

Education Assistant. We thought this was a ‘ : :
perfect cholce for her! e

il Flighi Vea

Call us iday!

One day each week she is working as an School-
Based Tralnee, supporting our students across the
Work Readiness, English and Art sessions.
Through this she is training and studying for her
Education Assistant Cert il qualification.

What a great outcome! She loves her role and
both students and staff agree that she Is doing a |
wonderful job. 23
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Wow, it Is hard to belleve we are in the second semester already; this year Is flying by. Our young mums
are very dedicated to thelr studles and know the Importance of setting goals to keep on track. We
started the term by reviewing and updating our goals for the year. This has been a great way to reset
our mindsets after our 2-week break.

‘Setting goals is the first step in turning the invisible into the vistble’
Tim Robbins

Young Parent

€ Early Learning Centre

TRAINING @ p o
In addition to the young mums working towards f Mocrilirme e
their CGEA certlficates, we are constantly looking ' ( " El E_ I} [ l [ U ("{ L J-‘
at opportunitles for them to Increase thelr -
knowledge and gain access to courses that will

benefit them longer term with future employment
and educational achievement. “R&my

RED NOSE

This term we have welcomed back Andrew from
Red Nose to teach the girls some safe sleeping
strategles to reduce the risk of SIDS and fatal
sleeping accidents. These sesslons have been
informative and engaging and each student
recelves a certificate of participation on
completion.

CIRCLE OF SECURITY
We have commenced training on the Circle of TUESDAY COOKING

Security. This parenting attachment course is  In the YPC we have staff and students with
invaluable in supporting students with thelr  pretty spectacular cooking skills. This term we
parenting skills. We would llke to thank Kim Allard  have been very lucky to have Michelle F sharing
from Meerllinga who has been co-facilitating the =~ some of her famlly’s favourite recipes.

training. The YPC Is a culturally diverse learning
environment and, with this In mind, we are
aiming to extend our cooking repertoire to
include cuisine from different countries. The
girls are excited to share recipes from thelr
country of origin.

red
nese

saving little lives




YOUNG PARENT
CENTRE

Young Parent
8 Early Learing Centre

TEACHER TALK

This term in the YPC we have been integrating a serles of different Maths, English, Health/Sclence and
Life Skills lessons. These lessons have accommodated the Certificate booklets that the students have
been working thraugh In class. We have focused on areas such as: essay writing, simple and compound
interest, nutrition, budgeting and a range of other topics. It has been a pleasure getting to know the
girls and see them work so hard to complete their studies.

Well-done girls @
Aldan

HIGHLIGHTS

Wednesday 27'" June - Movile Trivia Night.
Ashlyn and Shayana represented the YPC
along with Michelle F, Chelsea and Maddy.
Our table known as ‘Trivia Newton John’ came
in 2" place. Ashlyn and her family had
fabulous ‘Alice in Wonderland’ costumes. It
was a great night and &ll money raised goes
towards the 2018 Malaysia excursion.

Friday 20™ June - International PyJama Day.
What a great time of year to go to school In
your PJ's. The day was enjoyed by both staff
and students in the YPC and ELC. A special
mention to our teacher Aidan for going above
and beyond In his pink pyjamasl P! day
wouldn’t be complete without a movie and
popcorn with the babies.




STAFE

SPOTLIGHT

Andrea Stacey
Student Services Coordinator

Andrea has been at Port since the beginning of this year In a student support role. She has worked with
young people for over twenty years with the Department of Education (DoE) in both rural WA and the

city.

Andrea has three adult children and a 12-year-old stepson. She nursed for ten years prior to becoming a
fulltime mum and taught St John’s Ambulance First Aid at the local school in a community volunteer
role. Andrea lived and worked on the family farm in the Wheatbelt for twenty years prior to relocating
to the city. She combined her love of nursing and education working at PMH in the Hospital School
Service, providing educational support to hospitalised children.

More recently, Andrea has worked with the DoE Participation Team (South Metro) to re-engage young
people with education, in Student Services at Churchlands SHS supporting Indigenous students, 2 years
at Fremantle Fast Track {Senior School Engagement Program) and South Fremantle SHS, working with
students at educational risk (SAER Program). Her passions revolve around the mental health of young
people, working with young Indigenous people and their families, and in promoting education as a
means to achieve better life outcomes. Andrea is in her last semester studying a B.Arts in Community
Development at Murdoch University.

Qutside of work, spending time with family and friends is a priority for Andrea. She loves travelling and
her favourite destinations (so far) are Croatia, Greek Islands and the Cocos Keeling Islands. She enjoys
summertime, the beach, boating and fishing. She also likes to garden, read thought-provoking books and
watch the Dockers.

Andrea loves sport and played hockey and tennis competitively for many years, she’s also played
basketball, mixed netball, golf, indoor cricket, volleyball, badminton and waterskiing. She has coached
many junior teams. Andrea Is an active volunteer with a number of organisations, including the Starlight
Foundation, CanTEEN, MelanomaWA, PMH Foundation, St lohn Ambulance Association, Leukemia
Foundation and Breast Cancer WA. She feels extremely fortunate to be a part of the wonderful Port

family’. 26




EARLY LEARNING CENTRE

Another term done and dusted; before we know it,
Christmas will be here. We have welcomed two new
children, Zadie and Avalon into the centre and
everyone has made our new friends feel part of the
Port Early Learning Centre family. On the 29" June
we celebrated International Mud Day and what
great fun we had. The children and educators had
the opportunity of getting really muddy, reaping all
the benefits of being at one with nature. The
children made mud ples, scooped and dumped with
the diggers, painted with brown mud water.

Hide and Seek has been a big hit recently with our
older children. Mia is usuaily the one who initiates
games with an educator, but it Isn’t usually long
before Lulu, Elia, Kalijah and Noah have joined in.

The chiidren have been enjoying the rain and the
puddles that get left behind. They have access to
gumboots and rain jackets and put these on with
confidence when they want to get out and explore
the outdoor area and splash inte puddles.

- ] *, a8 % ’ .l-.

RAIDGC Day celebratdions ot the schoo!

Our visit to the school for NAIDOC Day celebrations
at the end of last term was a great opportunity for
the children and parents to be involved in our wider
community. We witnessed traditional aboriginal
dancing, listened to a didgeridoo being played and
Lulu even had her face painted|

PROVESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT (PD)

During the term our educators have been lucky
enough to participate in various PD’s to extend their
knowledge. Kathy has been learning about the role
of an Educational Leader, Klaudz has done a PD on
‘Meaningful Compliance’ and Chennelie has
completed a PD on ‘Embedding Indigenous Culture’.

Kathy and Emily have also attended a 2-day staff PD
at Port School and participated In team building
exercises as well as listened to some great
presentations on domestic violence,
autism and OHS in the work place.

dyslexia, .
&

7

ELC SCIENCE WEEK

Durlng Sclence Week the children could engage,
explore, wonder, investigate and be curious about
their learning environments. Over the course of the
week we carried out different experiments that
looked at all sorts of science concepts: colour-mixing
(creating a rainbow with water, food dye and paper
towels), reactions when different elements were
mixed (building a volcano and then making It erupt}
and push & pull forces (rolling balls, reels and
diggers over the bridge).

Investigating the human body
Ella, Lulu and Faith were lucky enough to go on an
excursion to Scitech where they learnt about what
our bodies look like on the inside, light and shadows
and about the voyage certain sea creature make to
find the southern lights.

vier, Noali, Luly, Zoviere, Bilo end Feith help Paige make a valea

PLAYGROUP

We continue to have informal discussions with the
parents about our policles and procedures. We have
received some great feedback and questions.

-

Jenny has continued with Rhyme Time sessions each
fortnight and the children are super excited to see
what resources she has brought with her. Each visit
we learn new songs and participate in different
activities. On the weeks Jenny doesn’t come to the
Centre the mums can participate in various activities
that promote a positive relationship between them
and their child/children. These activities usually
involve paint and getting very messy @




Malaysia Crew
Community Pre-Camp

Thls year‘s 2018 Malaysm students were part of a 4-day pre-camp enabling staff to make final decisions on
group dynamics and who should or shouldn’t be golng to Malaysla. The intense few days saw the students
work In close proximity with each other while undertaking a community project at Apex Camp Jurlen. They
had to live, sleep, work and cook together and show they could pull together cohesively as a team. They
also had the opportunity to take in the sights of the Dandaragan and Coorow Shires and visit Greenhead,
Leeman, Cockleshell Gully and Mt Lesueur National Park.
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Projects pushed boundarles w:th several students havlng the courage to climb one of the park’s two
Mesas to Its peak: a 6km challenging rocky climb. Mt Lesueur Is one of the most bio-diverse areas In
Australia, indeed the world. Lesueur National Park covers 26,987 hectares and Is recognised for its
outstanding conservation, landscape and recreational importance. It Is home to over 900 plant species.
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STUDENT
SUCCESS

‘Andrew Lock’s - School Journey to Success’

For as long as Andrew has been at school, even starting in Kindy at age 4, Andrew found It difficult to
find a place where he belonged. Having difficulties with learning and social anxiety, these things have
prevented him from wanting to be at school.

Finally, In 2015, he left mainstream school and, after trying two alternative schools, his then school
psychologist suggested we go to Port School. We met with Principal Barry and he was willing to give
Andrew a trial at Port. This would prove to be a turning point in Andrew’s schooling. He faced an
almost 4 hour bus and train trip dally, but within the first year he achieved the highest school
attendance In his whole schooling and, as parents, we were amazed at his ded|cation to travel! that far.

Andrew’s whole attitude change when he started at Port. He had a great rapport with teachers, staff
and students, and was willing to step out of his comfort zone and try new things, even eating foods he
would have never have tried before. The teachers and staff not only helped Andrew, but our whole
family, and we are all very grateful for their love and support. Thank you to Port School for giving
Andrew so many great opportunitles to find his way In life.

GIANT HYUNOAI

OSBORNE PARK

Australia’s Largest Motoring Group 2

The fantastic news is Andrew will be starting a fulltime apprenticeship as a mechanic with ‘Giant
Hyundal’ in August. Special thanks go to Port's Employment Coordinator, Steph Daniell and work
experience provider Steve Garvey. You have helped Andrew more than you will ever know. As parents
who have struggled to help our child stay at school for all these years, it has affected not only
Andrew’s health, but also the whole family. To be finally at the end of that journey and moving on to
work, we must thank everyone at Port for your love and care, and for getting us to this point where
our son has finished school and is starting fulltime work. THANK YOU |

A special thought to students and their families who are looking at starting at Port School or have just
arrived: never give up on your child or yourself. They can make it in life, no matter how hard it may be.
They need just a little extra help and lots of love. Port’s the place where you will find success if you're
willing to give it a go.

From a very grateful mother

Sandt Lock




Wow, stunned, amazed and shocked. You guys rock. Our awesome art exhibition fundraiser broke all
records, taking over a staggering 58,400.

$8,400 Rhiseg

Throucff Ard®sales & Donatlons

Over $6,000 was taken on the night in art sales and cash donations alone, and an Incredible $2,400
pledged in direct sponsorship of Klang orphan student donations from two Port staff and their familles
and two Port students’ familles. That In total equates to 10 orphan students sponsored on one night
alone, taking us a lot, lot closer to our 25 for 25 target.

We cannot thank you all enough. Staff, students, parents, carers, guardlans, our network support
agencles and our local businesses have all made this possible. What an incredible event, community

and group of people you all are.
31 l




Thank you from us all at Port, and | know Kiang Speclal School and Klang Apex Club Members wlli say
the same when they see this exciting news. We are thrilled that we made our 25 for 25 target, after
one last push before the team flew out to Ma[avsla.
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Tim and Dionne’s amazing scals mods! of the Fremantle cantainer arch that wil be heading to Klang Schaol

: {
Past student Krlstal talks about her Malaysla memorles, grﬁllst Magnus entertains the crowds with his subtle chords




Tharb!e new staff and nardrnom table made by our workshop teem
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ENGLISH

Term 3 Is almost at an end and, as usual, it has
been a busy and productive time. Many of our
students are making the necessary progress.
Progress that allows them to enroi in CGEA and
Vocational courses, which in tum, with
determination and perseverance, sets them on
their career course. In an increasingly competitive
soclety, ensuring we provide our young adults
with choice — choice that empowers them to
actively play a starring role in the next stage of
thelr life. This Is very much our target here at Port.

As most adults know, making vital cholces during
and toward the end of our high school career Is a
serlously daunting taskl | am a firm believer in
establishing solid foundations, from the early

s;aies of high school and throughout.

significantly
advantageous when it comes time to decide
which pathway to follow ~ and If we are doing our
Jobs properly (and | believe we most certainly are
here at Port).

ese foundations become

We are preparing each student to make the right
life choices and for stepping out into the ‘real
world'. Providing my students with the confidence
to speak their minds, to share their opinlons, to
learn the values and beliefs they hold true, to be
kind, to be subjective In some ways and objective
in others and to have the intelligence to know the
difference.

To teach them that we all have a story and that
these stories shape us, but that we have the power
to decide just how much so. The world Is a big, big
place and It is their's for the taking!

x

Happy Hollday's, see you term 4,

Joy

GO EAGLES =




MATHEMATICS

In Mathematics this term, students who are not
undertaking a CGEA course have continued to
work on mental maths skills, as weli as fractions
and decimals. Students have been completing
worksheets, playlng maths games and engaging In
online learning, In order to strengthen their
knowledge In these areas.

Term 3 has been a busy term, with many extra
curricular activities disrupting regular classes.
However, CGEA students have persisted with their
steady pace of work. The CGEA coursework has
been designed to prepare our students for real
world problems by equipping them with skills they
will need once they leave school and enter the
workforce. As previously mentioned, CGEA |
contains four workbooks; with the first two dealing
with money and direction. The third book focuses
on measurement. In this workbook, students are
introduced to different methods of measurement
and are shown how to measure various things,
including perimeter, area and time. The time
section of this workbook is especially important, as
it draws attention to the challenges students may
encounter when moving into the workforce, such
as organising public transport and taking outside
influences into account when managing time.

With the school year coming to an end next term, |
look forward to seeing students stepping it up and
completing even more work; especially students
who will be leaving at the end of the year, as they
move towards achieving their CGEA qualifications.

Eileen Viahovich

Our Reglstered Training Organisatlon (RTO) has
been steaming along. We currently offer in-house

certificates in General Education, Furniture
Making, Hospitality, Community Services,
Leadership, Visual Art and Sports Coaching.
Students are progressing through their unlts with
many now on work experience or traineeships In
thelr chosen area. As well as the qualifications that
Port offers, we also co-ordinate many other
vocational offerings with other providers, off
campus. These include students who are currently
studying Englneering, Automotive, Beauty,
Hairdressing, Tourlsm and Cyber Security. Indeed,
If a student has an interest In virtually any vocation
we are generally able to assist in co-ordinating
their training. See Phil or Steph to get started on
this. The first step Is Steph’s “Work Readiness”
program. That helps students with ali the
necessary paperwork and skills toget rolhng

Port School is a great place to be, but ultimately
students wlill be going into the big wide world
beyond Port. The sole purpose of the RTO Is to
provide opportunities to embark on careers and
vocations. All the students need to provide is
engagement and enthusiasm and world is their
oyster|




EARLY LEARNING CENTRE BOOK WEEK
18" - 24™ AUGUST 2018

Each year across Australia, the CBCA brings children and books together celebrating CBCA Book Week.
During this time day care centres, schools, libraries, booksellers, authors, lllustrators and chiidren celebrate

Australian children's literature.

We used this week to re-visit some of our favourite children’s books, such as The Very Cranky Bear, We're
Going on a Bear Hunt, The Very Hungry Caterpitlar and Where Is the Green Sheep? During Boock Week we
also Introduced some new stories and read some books that our little friends and educators brought in
from home. A new favourite amongst staff and children was deflnitely Piranha’s Don’t Eat Bananas. The
children love, “We're Going on a Bear Hunt” and regularly ask educators to go with them around the
outdoor area. To scaffold on this interest we created our very own bear hunt around the outdoor areas In
the YPC, school and ELC and the children had a great time re-enacting an all time favourite.

On the 29" August we had a dress up day to celebrate Book Week. It was great to see the effort put in by
educators to dress up as a character from their favourite book @




EMPLOYER COMMUNITY

2018 sees Port continue to grow and we weloome new members to our
Employer Community

Know an employer who may be interested in joining the Employer Community?
[t so, please get in touch with Steph Daniell, Port’s Empleyment Coordinator.

27 Kem b-la'Way, Willeton WA 6155

Peak Industrial and Commercial Electrical are
highly skilled in providing electrical services in

both the

\_,_vithin Australia and Overseas.

falachi
leatning
business.

08292524522

Industrial and Commercial sectors

A \ Y
Joachim working hard at his high
performance auto placement

ki

stiiz=y )

is enjoying his time with them
many new skills in the electrical




CERT I1 IN BEAUTY

Earlier In the term, Steph took Santanna, Joey-Lee
and Jami to Murdoch TAFE. They were Invited to
visit and volunteer their faces to assist fellow Port
student Carlie Monaco, who is currently doing a
Certificate |l Retall Beauty course.

14
ty procedures such

Carlle performed various beau

as eyelash and eyebrow tinting along with
eyebrow waxing.

Canie uncertaking beauty procedures with ciienis.
This is the final element of achievement in her
Cert Il qualification at the specialist campus in
Murdoch. They also had thelr halr professionally
washed and styled to their llking by the
hairdressing trainees.

At the end of the day they left feeling well and
truly pampered.

you ¢an't beat a good old

PAMPER

SESSION

Thank you Cariie rom all of the students
involved, 3

YOUNG PARENT CENTRE
TOP RECIPE

Sweet Potato and Chorizo soup

ingredients
1 tsp oil, plus extra to garnish

* 75 g (30z) chorizo, skinned and chopped

» 1 onion, chopped

« 1glarge garlic clove, finely chopped

e 750g (1lb 110z) sweet potatoes, cut into
rough 2.5¢m (1in) pieces

» 1.11(2 pint) hot vegetable or chicken stock

* 2 rosemary sprigs

Method

1. Heat the oil in a large pan and fry the chorizo
until golden. Lift out with a slotted spoon on to a
plate and set aside.

2. Gently fry the onlon in the empty chorizo pan
for 8-10min until softened, then add the garlic and
fry for 1min more. Stir in the sweet potatoes and
cover with the stock. Add the rosemary sprigs and
bring to the boil, then turn down the heat and
simmer for 10-15min until the potatoes are
completely soft.

3. Pull out and discard the woody rosemary stalks
{most of the leaves will have dropped into the
soup). Use a hand blender to whiz the soup until
smooth - thinning with a little more stock or
boiling water if it seems too thick. Season to taste,
then divide among four warmed bowls. Garnish
with the fried chorizo and a swirl of oll.




MULTICULTURAL CARNIVAL ¥
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On Friday August 31% Port School sent two netball teams to i:ompete against other schools at a carnival
at the State Netball Centre in Jolimont. This is the second time | have had the pleasure of attending this
event, but this year was definltely bigger and better, with a much greater expression of interest, due to

our weekly netbzll games and the great motivational affect this has had on our students.
eqd
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We were able to enter an advanced team called Port Panthers, which included our more experienced
players: Amella Mourish, Anilka Mourlsh, Ishy Turnbull, Kimmy Wallam, Saaya Ryder, Santanna Cound
and Stephie-Rose Crown; as well as a beginners team called Port Power, for students who are newer to
the sport: Brandl Robson, Desley Singleton-Hooper, Emily Rauter, Georgia Bleach, Josie Walley and
Sophie Lawson.




MULTICULTURAL CARNIVAL

Both teams turned up enthuslastic and excited about the day ahead and, though nerves were definitely
present during their first game, it didn’t take long for them to shrug it off and get into the action. After
first round losses, the girls became even more determined to step it up and show the other teams what
they could do. The next two games saw some close losses, with both teams losing games by just 1
point. Then in Round 4 it happened| Not Just for one of our teams, but for both! The Panthers took Kent
St down 11-3, while Power defeated AIC Vultures 8-2. The energy between the girls was electric and the
amount of praise and encouragement that was going around was Inspiring. With one more round to go,
the girls were getting tired, but they rallied hard and the Panthers claimed a second win agalnst Allsortz
Senlors. Although Power had a final game loss, the margin was only 4 points, and against a team that
was undefeated all day, that Is a great achlevement. Power were also one player down on the day, and
though most teams elther lent us a player or sat one out to make it even, the last game was played 7
players to 6. Not a bad result at alll

All of the girls played hard, fair and never gave up, even when fatigue started to set in. With virtually no
training as a whole team, they all stepped up and took on roles that were not always In their comfort
zone. Sophle, who played most of the day at centre, with no previous experience; Josie, who was a
scoring machine; Emily who was a defending champion; Anika who found her calling as centre and
Amella, who showed the most heart, are Just a few honourable mentions, though trying to choose a
superstar of the day would be impossible as each and every girl is deserving.

To top off a truly amazing day, | was approached by a Netball WA scout, who showed great interest in
Santanna, Saaya and Stephie. She spoke to them and encouraged them to try out for State next year. |
am so honoured that | had the opportunity to accompany these girls to the carnival. Their attitude,
efforts and behaviour on the day certainly did me, and the entire Port School community, proud. I'd
also like to give a special shout out to Chelsea Eastwood, for lending a hand for training; and Dennis

Colbung for helping out with coaching, transportation and catering on the day. T
Thanks for a fantastic day, girlsl| - ':_".:':"
Eileen Viahovich St
(Netball Coach) netball
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-ulm;ummum,nmmmtwumm

After our awesome Art Exhibition this term was completed, the students were looking for a new challengel
Fortuitously, we where invited to design and create a bold, colourful banner, with a very Important message
highlighting National Child Protection Week.

""ﬂ L i - il A --

The artwork was to be displayed at a community event, held at the Cockburn Centrai Community building on
Friday the 7" September. Port students appiled themselves to the challenge with great passion and diligence,
connecting with the theme easily, because of how important the message was; “Stronger communities, safer
children. What role do you play?” These words where emblazoned across the banner, which has a
Contemporary Indigenous theme. The design depicted a parent and a child holding hands as the central
image.

Y il. NATIONAL
OUR. CHILD PROTECTION

Pﬂﬂr WEEK 2018




ART ROOM ANECDOTES

mlmmmm mﬂrmhlum If from the
head, almost nothing.” - Marc Chagall

A river of golden tight runs through the centre of the work, with the theme "hands off our children”
integrated through this area. Concentric dot painted circles and swirls frame the work, representing family

units coming together Ina hea[thy, ha PRY way.
«VIES, SAFER CHILDREM

STRONGER COMMUAN,,

Sfdents enjoyed working together to create a beautiful banner in just over a week. Well done everyone, |
am so proud of you alll

Art Teacher 44
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The Port School Art Exhibltion was an amazing
success once again, with wonderful contributions
from all Involved. The hospitality students were
fantastic on the night, ensuring that no one was
left hungry and all food was served to a high
standard. With several hundred people in mind
we prepared:

s Sausage rolls
Meatball sliders
Pastry plzzas
Arancinl (risotto) balls
Lemon slice
Cocoa and date balls

'q: - -__.-.--i-ul'.'_;"/
And Michelle from YPC made delicious
groﬂteroies.
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Open 7 days

We aiso had generous donations of antipasti
platters from Port School Board member Ann
Hamblin and our local IGA ‘Scarvacis’.
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KITCHEN
WORLD

MEATBALL SLIDERS
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Food pﬁpared and ready to cook

Food prep In actien




In Girls PE we strive to create a safe and
empowering space that allows girls to feel
comfortable while they work towards achleving
thelr fitness goq_lg.

This term the Girls’ PE program has had more
enrolments than ever before, and, as such, we
have been testing different activities in order to
find the best fit. Students have expressed a desire
to feel stronger and more confident, which is the
focus of our sessions: strengthening the body and
the mind.
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The girls have participated in weights sessions,
netball, volleyball, Zumba, Boxfit and bushwaiking
at Manning Park.

4
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The atmosphere in Girls’ PE has been very
positive, with students showing determination
and encouraging each other. | have enjoyed
seeing the girls grow in confidence over the term
and particlpate in activitles outside of their
comfort zones. I'm looking forward to continuing
to work with the girls next term.

During the holidays, see if you can challenge
yourselves and complete this pretty tough dally
routine.

THE CORE CHALLENGE
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THE

BLOSSOM

GUIDE
The Blossom Gulde and Young Boxing Woman Project
This term Port School was lucky enough to be invited to attend a workshop held by Positive Pathways,
which has been designed to empower young women and develop confldence and awareness In
themselves when making choices around their sexuality, by addressing the hyper-sexuallsation of
society and the impact this Is having on young women’s self-esteem and self-worth.

During this 5-week workshop, the girls have participated In group discussions, journal writing, and
boxing sesslons. The girls have also created gemstone necklaces, perfumes using essential oils and
explored what defines their identities.

v 7Y

The Port School students that have attended have represented our school community well, offering
Ideas during discussions, Interacting well with girls from other schools and showing their skilis with the
boxing gloves and pads.

| want to give a special shout out to Desley Singleton-Hooper and Emily Rauter who both displayed
great dedication to all aspects of the program. Well done, girls|
Elleen Viahovich
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STRIVING FOR EXCELLENCE

Bookings and mere infe

Steve Atherton, Youth Devalapmen? Officer
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BEASTS

RUGBY ACADEMY

D OF THE GAME
TERM 3

SCHOOL HOLIDAY CLINIC 2018
repar be the BEAST you can b

e
CONTACT US

MONDAY § OCTORER |

" REGISTER NOW!

FACEBOOK
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~ Port School 5
Chris /trhas Lunch & End of Year Awg:ég
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: ) You are invited to attend this function
on

Wednesday 12t December

Arrive 11-45am
Lunch Served 12-30pm

&2 Wheeler Road, Hamilton Hill
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Call: 9335 6323
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Students & Staff

Christmas Swan River Cruise
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Students - $20 and Bring a guest for $40
Price Includes: Transpcrt Disco, Three Cnurse Meal aud unlirmted soft drinks ""-‘5""!9 :
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